TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2002

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

PRESENT: Altonen, Colvin, Russell, Stillings, Eckenberg, Keelan, 

and Planner Sullivan. Absent: Thompson, and Gaskell.     
 Audience: 1

1. Chairman called the regular meeting of the Planning Commission to order at 7:33 pm.

2. A Motion was made by Lee Colvin to approve the Minutes of the January 8, 2001 meeting.

Tom Stillings seconded the motion, and the board unanimously passed it.  Colvin/Stillings  

3. Communications:  Wild life protection program meeting on February 12th, and 13th at the 

Comfort Inn, University Park Thompson Center.  Notice of the new official training 

program to be held April 23rd at the Holiday Inn in Traverse City.  Announcement

of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting to be held on Wednesday, February 13, 2002. 

Meeting at Kirkland Community College on planning, and focuses on specific tools 

and techniques Communities can use to address manual land use issues.  The minutes 

from the Milton Township. 

4. Public Concerns other than Agenda Items:  None.

5. Discussion on Zoning Ordinance Amendments: Review of handouts from Planner 

Sullivan regarding zoning ordinance amendments:

1. HOME OCCUPATIONS- Regulation:  Tom Stillings advised the board that one 

change should be made on paragraph number 5.  Motion made by Tom Stillings to 

change the language in paragraph 5 to: Home Occupations shall be incidental and 

subordinate to the principal use of the dwelling which is for residential purposes 

and shall not detract from the residential character of the premises or neighborhood.

The language “which is” will be added to line 2 of paragraph 5.  The Board approved

Unanimously. 

2. SIGNS:  Tom Stillings requested that the following language be added to the following 

Sections: 3A.02D, 3A.02E, 3A.02F, and 3A.02G: “except as addressed in Section 

3A.02I” Motion made by Tom Stillings to approve the language as corrected above, 

seconded by Myrta Keelan.  

It was unanimously approved by the board to add the language as referenced above 

to the proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendments that will be discussed and voted 

on at the Public Meeting to be held on Tuesday, March 12, 2002, the regular 

Planning Commission Meeting will follow the Public Meeting.  

6.      Concerns of the Commission:  Tom Stillings expressed his concerns regarding 

     the issue of the public growing grapes, producing wine and Wine Tasting Rooms.  

     Planner Sullivan advised that he was looking into other townships guidelines, such

     as the Peninsula Township.  Myrta Keelan referenced the matter of licensing for

     the Wine Tasting Rooms.  Planner Sullivan will gather more information and the 

     issue will be discussed further at a later date.  

      
           There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.  These minutes 

                       are subject to approval at the next regular Board meeting.



Respectfully submitted 



Ginger Anderson



Recording Secretary

